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REMINDER - 2025 ASSESSMENTS 

Just a reminder that monthly assessments for the year 2025 are $44.00. Many residents are still 
paying $42.00 and some even just $40.00. If you are having automated checks sent from your 
bank, it is your responsibility to contact your institution and have the amount changed. If you are 
in need of payment coupons please call the office at 630-393-3033 or email Mickie at 
michele@summerlakeshomeowners.org and a new set can be picked up or mailed to you. Please 
note: If your account gets to three or more months behind you will receive a notice in the mail giv-
ing you 30 days to make payment in full. Failure to make payment in full after that time will result 
in a second letter and the possibility of being turned over to the SHA attorney for collection, which 
will result in additional fees being added to your account. Now is a good time to get your account 
caught up before this happens. Going forward, assessment payments can be made monthly, quar-
terly or yearly by either cash or check. Please remember to write your lot number on your 
check. Please do not staple checks. For your convenience there is a drop off box in the Club-

house parking lot, or payments can be mailed or dropped off directly to the office. Also for your 

convenience we offer an auto pay option. Call the office for details on how we can set that up for 
you.  

Warrenville Mayor  

Candidate Andy Johnson 

Wed. March 19th 

7-9 pm 

Clubhouse Annex 

 

POOL HELP WANTED 

If you or someone you know is looking for a great summer job, the Summerlakes 
Homeowners’ Association will be hiring lifeguards and pool attendants for the 
2025 pool season, which will begin at the very end of May. Daytime, evening, and 
weekend shifts will be available. Applicants must be at least 16 years old. All ap-
plicants must be certified in CPR and First Aid. For further information or ques-
tions regarding either of these positions or if you have any questions contact 
Mickie at michele@summerlakeshomeowners.org, or apply in person at the 
Summerlakes Clubhouse, 3S020 Continental Drive. 

 

Coming Soon - 

Annual Easter Egg Hunt 

April 12th 

More info will be in next 

month’s newsletter. 

 

It’s March! Time to 

take down your 

holiday lights! 



Paid for by the campaign committee of Andy Johnson 



 

 

CONTACT US: 
 
 

30W260 Butterfield Rd., Unit 201A, 
Warrenville, IL 
Phone #: 630-649-4891 
Email: marcos@dandmcorp.com 

 

 

ROOFING      
 

SIDING     
 

GUTTERS 
 

WINDOWS/

DOORS 
 

 

STORM  
RESTORATION 

https://goo.gl/maps/PWJjoAEMpukzVn4r8
https://goo.gl/maps/PWJjoAEMpukzVn4r8
tel:+16302068222
mailto:info@dandmcorp.com


  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Say hello to our new neighbors who moved in during the month of  

February: 

Alex Jean Bassil - Harvard Drive 

 
 

 

 

Let’s all be good neighbors and welcome 

these new residents to our community! 

Brush Pickup Starts April 7th 
 

Preparing a Pile for Pickup 
 

Please observe the following guidelines to ensure staff safety and an efficient 
pickup.  

If your brush pile does not comply with these guidelines, it will not be 
picked up. 

• All brush must be bundled securely with twine, no wire. 

• Bundles must not exceed 50 pounds. 

• Put out pile prior to 7:00 A.M. on the day of pickup. 

• Limit to one pile of trimmed brush per address. 

• No logs, lumber, yard waste, thorns, or root-balls. 

• Pile size cannot exceed the following dimensions: 3 feet high, 8 feet wide, and 15 feet long.        

• Branches do NOT exceed 8 inches in diameter.  

• Branches do NOT exceed 8 feet in length. 

• All brush under 2 feet long is considered yard waste and should be placed in yard waste bags with a yard waste 
sticker to be picked up by the City's contracted garbage company on your designated garbage day. 

• Place cut ends extended toward the street. If piles are not prepared with all cut ends toward the road, the 
pile will not be picked up. 

• Brush placed in plastic bags or other containers will not be picked up by the City. 

• If the brush does not comply with these guidelines, you will be given a notice, and the pile will not be picked 
up. 

• Once the pile complies with the guidelines, contact the Public Works Department and the pile will be picked 
up. 



                                           

                             Board of Director’s Meeting 

                         February 13, 2025 
 

Motion: To approve the January minutes as written. Motion carried. 

Motion: To approve the January financial reports as written. Motion carried. 

Motion: To allocate $7500 for audits for last two years. Motion carried. 

Motion: To allocate $1800 to hire consultant to address ongoing Quickbooks issues. Motion carried. 

Motion: To accept Espinal’s contract for landscaping and custodial services as submitted for one year. Mo-
tion carried. 

 

 
 

BOARD MEETING 

March 13, 2025 

6:00 PM 

 

ARCHITECTURAL MEETING 

March 27, 2025  

7:00 PM 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 

Rental 11-4 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

Rental 11-4 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

30 31      

 

Architecture 

Mtg. 7 pm 

 

Board Mtg. 
6 pm 

Andy Johnson 
7-9 


